[image: image1.wmf]LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN 

ENVIRONMENT TASK GROUP MEETING
12.3.09    1.00  – 3.00 pm

Walkden Gateway, Community Room 2
Attended:

	Andrew Meadows
	Neighbourhood Development Officer (chair)
	andrew.meadows@salford.gov.uk
	779 8072

	Paul Foster
	PCT
	paul.foster@salford-pct.nhs.uk
	779 8077

	Annie Surtees
	SCC
	Annie.Surtees@salford.gov.uk
	607 1758

	Denise Smith
	Skills Solutions (observer)
	
	

	Joe Palframan
	Ranger, Blackleach CP
	joe.palframan@salford.gov.uk
	607 1758

	Phil Hagerty
	Blackleach CP
	phil.h34@TalkTalk.net
	

	Tina Blake
	Groundwork
	tina.blake@groundwork.org.uk
	220 1000

	Cllr Alice Smyth
	Cllr Little Hulton
	Councillor.Smyth@salford.gov.uk
	799 3077

	Sue Barry
	Admin, One Stop Shop (Minutes)


	susan.barry@salford.gov.uk
	975 7413


Apologies:

	Vincent Nash                          
	Neighbourhood Manager 

	vincent.nash@salford.gov.uk
	779 8090

	Cllr Leslie Turner        
	Cllr Walkden South 
	Councillor.Turner@salford.gov.uk
	799 3433

	Cllr Nicky Turner        
	Cllr Walkden South 
	Councillor.NTurner@salford.gov.uk
	799 3433

	Dawn Crossley
	City West 
	Dawn.Crossley@citywest.org.uk
	07841 297355

	Chris Tucker                           
	Community Development Worker


	chris.tucker@salford.gov.uk
	779 8070

	Jonathan Kelly
	GMP
	Jonathan.Kelly@gmp.police.uk
	07919 560901

	Hannah Raikes
	Environmental Services
	hannah.raikes@salford.gov.uk
	920 8412

	Aled Owen
	Walkden High
	aowen@dial.pipex.com
	07860 348288

	Tom Jones
	Environmental Education Officer
	thomas.jones@salford.gov.uk
	925 1026


1. Welcome, Introductions and apologies
AM welcomed everyone and initiated introductions.  Apologies given are noted above.

2. Minutes from previous meeting (29.1.09)

(p4) playground on Mill Hill
AS stated that this was closed for health and safety reasons.   A report is being written and a decision will be made re: whether it will be re-opened or not.

Action

· AS to report back.
3. In Bloom
AM notified the group that money has been secured for 50 barrier baskets along the A6, which will be erected the last weekend in May / first in June.  Funding for maintenance has also been secured.  Application to the budget group was positive; they will make up the money if necessary.  There is also a meeting re: spend of City West money; if this can be used for maintenance, it will be used instead.
4.  Parks Updates:
· Peel Park   
JP stated that the Youth Service have £5,000 for an arts project at the pavilion.  A teenage sexual health clinic is being held on Mondays; the Youth Service will be using the pavilion on Monday, Wednesday and Fridays.   Work on the building will be completed on 13.3.09.   PF indicated that the Health Improvement Team have booked the pavilion fortnightly from late April until the end of the summer for toddler walks linked with St Paul’s playgroup.
AS added that there was a revenue budget attached to the building for heat and light use.

AS mentioned that a proposed scheme for the shelter was being costed.  No funding is available currently.  Community views on removing a couple of trees need to be obtained.
The fence is to be removed, access points altered and drainage to be installed.  

Cllr S suggested applying to the budget group for funding for necessary equipment, e.g. bowls.

Action:

· Amend future agenda to include items 3-5 together as Parks Updates;
· CT to organise intergenerational bowling events;
· Bowling green and events to be included on agenda for next meeting;
· AS to cost equipment, speak to George Gilbody and feed back at next meeting.
· Parr Fold Park 
AS informed the meeting that costs for blocking in the skateboard area would be £4,000.

Blackleach CP

JP reported there are problems with teenage drinkers at the weekend.  Police are to attend on Friday evenings.   AS stated that the probation service are carrying out a project starting in April.  Sweeping is being re-instated.  

5.  Oakwood LEAP
AS reported this was complete, just needing seeding.  
6. The Woods Clean Up
AM related that, in discussion with residents, an area adjacent to St Anne’s Hospice had been identified for improvement and funding obtained.  Environment have cut overgrowth off the footpath 1 metre from each side, cleaned the area with a machine and cleared fly tipping.   Meetings with the hospice and residents indicated they were pleased with work done.  Tom Jones is enquiring about bins, including one at the start of the path.
Action

· To remove item from agenda.
7. The Green Directory
Copies were given out at the last meeting.  This document identifies what Environment are committed to do in each area.
Action
· Anyone with queries to consult document and bring back to meeting.
8. Street Cleaning/enforcement
Concern was expressed re: the cleanliness of LH District Centre.  AM indicated City West were looking into their contract to ascertain requirements.   SSCF money has been identified for improvements.  Painting work has been completed, covering up graffiti, and on 29.3.09 the white lines are being painted back in the car park.
Cllr S mentioned that a police officer at the City West launch was concerned about parking around the Co-op delivery area, resulting in the delivery wagons being unable to get through to deliver.  
PH reported that prevailing winds bring rubbish to the end of Thorpe Street where it collects by the gate.   Regular street cleaning has ceased and rubbish has been there for several months.

Action
· Cllr S to speak to planning re: parking and feed back to AM;
· PH to phone call centre to arrange removal of rubbish;
· LH District Centre to be put on agenda for next meeting.
9. Environmental Education update
AM indicated that Tom Jones arranged a litter pick with children last week on Peel Estate.  He is working closely with a few local schools.

A 2 year extension has been arranged for the rangers under the area based grant.

Action

· To request Tom J provide a full report for next time.
11.  Visit to Cleggs Lane Allotment Group 
AM stated that a site visit to the allotment took place a few weeks ago and everyone was impressed.  
PF reported the group have received some funding and are having top soil delivered next week, following which they will be planting.  They are working on a paved area for the church; railway sleepers will be concreted in to form benches.  Car washing will be carried out next month.  Membership of the allotment group has increased and there is now an overlap between the men’s and allotment group.  15 members of the men’s group went bowling recently and wish to go again. 

The men’s group are working positively with the church and encouraging its use for community groups, having booked it themselves for a 6 week anger management course.  Basic cooking skills is attended by 8 – 9 people every week at Pendleton College.  Margaret Donohoe is doing work on healthy hips and hearts.
Actions

· To book Cleggs Lane church through Pat Culpin.

12.  Any Other Business 

AM notified the meeting that each neighbourhood area has access to an allocation of skips throughout the year, which they are trying to use.  
City West is carrying out a clean up at Mount Skip on 25.3.09 and skips will be delivered. On 6.3.09 Police and Housing held a joint action day on Kenyon re: ASB and enforcement.  They are keen to hold these regularly every 6-7 weeks in different areas of Little Hulton and Walkden.

13.   Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 30.4.09   1 – 3 pm
Venue: Peel Park pavilion
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